From: Bill < wildor@hay.net >

Date: October 6, 2017 at 9:39:53 PM EDT

To: <m.cole@southhuron.ca>

Subject: Fw: Intersection, Airport Line and Dashwood Road

## Mayor Cole and Council

I am sure you know of the congestion at this intersection, especially during the summer months. Some thing has to be done to avoid more accidents, injuries or fatalities. The corner requires proper turn lanes from 4 directions, and a permanent lowering of speed limits. The max. speed 60kmh on Dashwood Road should remain in force after bridge construction is complete, from town limits to PAST the intersection.

I am aware that reconstruction of the corner would take much planning and the co-operation of several governments. A traffic circle or "round about" would work well at this site.

Bill Dougherty 145 Gidley St. W. Exeter N0M1S2 519-235-0248